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CALDWELL FIRE DEPARTMENT PRESS RELEASE 

DATE: December 9, 2022 

 

All of the occupants are safe after a house fire in Caldwell overnight. Caldwell Fire Department 

responded to the home, located in the 100 block of S. 14th Avenue, at 2:18 a.m. When 

firefighters arrived, heavy fire and thick smoke blanketed the area, and the occupants were 

outside of the home. None of the occupants or firefighters were injured. Nampa, Middleton and 

Star Fire Departments all assisted with the fire, a total of seven engines and a truck responded. 

The fire was controlled quickly, but the home is a total loss.  
  
There were no smoke alarms in the home, instead residents woke up to the smell of smoke. 

Heating, holiday decorations, and candles all contribute to an increased risk of fire during the 

winter months, this is an important reminder to have working smoke detectors in your home.  

The Caldwell Firefighters Local 1821 Burnout Fund and the Red Cross are assisting the family.  
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